

QUEEN CAMEL PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Emma Curtis, 14 Everlanes Close, Milborne Port, Sherborne, DT9 5FT

Tel: 01963 250015

e-mail: clerk@queencamelpc.org.uk

www.queencamelpc.org.uk

Minutes of the Extraordinary Parish Council Meeting held in the Marples Room at the Memorial Hall on Friday 21st February 2020 at 7.30pm

Public Question Time

There were some members of the public in attendance at the commencement of the meeting. Chris Beaver from Planning Sphere provided information about the planning application and the ownership of the parcel of land at the proposed development. He clarified what "archaeoligcal interpretation" meant. Mr Beaver answered questions from Parish Councillors and members of the public.

The meeting opened at 7.45pm

Present: Chairman Simon Thornewill, together with Councillors Sue Gettings, Kathy

Grainger, John Brendon, Dan Hewlett, Bryan Norman and Jude Coggins

01/02 Apologies for Absence: Apologies had been received from Michael Baker and Brian

Hewlett, away and Parish Clerk Emma Curtis, annual leave

It was resolved to approve the reasons for absence as reported

For 7, Against 0, Abstain 0

02/02 Declarations of Interest: None received

To consider the email from Richard Edge in respect of the planning application for the land at West Camel Road (Ref SSDC 19/01830/OUT). The Parish Council has been invited to consider and resolve whether it would be willing to take ownership of the parcel of land between the proposed development and the playing fields, for nil consideration, for the benefit of the wider community. Andrew Case and Richard Edge will be invited to this meeting to answer any questions from Councillors:

<u>It was resolved and approved to accept the offer of land and for the Parish Council to take on ownership</u>

For 6, Against 0, Abstain 1

The meeting closed at 7.50pm.

Signed Syttems

Date 20/02/20